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AGENDA  

 

Sign In ɬ Quorum  

Opening Prayer 

Agenda Review and Approval  

Appointment of Clerk Pro Tempore  

Minutes Review and Approval of 2021 Annual Meeting  

5ÐÊÈÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ 

Deacon Report 

6ÈÙËÌÕɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ 

3ÙÌÈÚÜÙÌÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛȯɯƖƔƖƕɯ%ÐÕÈÕÊÐÈÓɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯÈÕËɯƖƔƖƖɯ!ÜËÎÌÛ 

$ÓÌÊÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯ!ÐÚÏÖ×ɀÚɯ"ÖÔÔÐÛÛÌÌɯ,ÌÔÉÌÙÚ 

Election of Deanery Representatives and Alternates 

Closing Prayer 
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2021 ANNUAL M EETING M INUTES  

2021 Annual Meeting Minutes 

The Episcopal Church of Saint John the Evangelist 

San Francisco, CA 

February 21, 2021 

 

 
Summary Actions Taken at this Meeting 

Moved, Seconded, and Carried (MSC) to approve the agenda, as revised. 

MSC to approve minutes of the January 26, 2020 Annual Meeting, as revised. 

MSC to accept the 2020 Financial Report and 2021 Budget. 

MSC to accept Heather Hadlock (3 year term), Elizabeth Orbison (3 year term), and Michelle Porche (3 

year term), as members of the St. John the Evangelist (SJE) Bishopôs Committee (BC). 

MSC to accept Birgit Eschmann and Sarah Lawton as the SJE Deanery delegates, and Bonita Palmer and 

Hannah van Aelstyn as Deanery delegate alternates. 

 
 

Opened with prayer: 11:32 am, led by The Rev. Scot Sherman 

After a quorum was declared, the Annual Meeting of the Episcopal Church of Saint John the Evangelist (SJE) 

in San Francisco, CA was opened. Senior Warden Sarah Lawton presiding. 

 

The meeting was held via Zoom 

 

Agenda: MSC to approve agenda as revised. 

Appointment of Clerk Pro tempore: Susan Hansen 

Minutes: MSC to approve the minutes of the January 26, 2020 annual meeting as revised. 

Supply Priest Report: The Rev. Scot Sherman asked why we are here now? What are the realities of our 

congregation? He reminded us that God is with us in solidarity. We are in a new beginning. Please pray for the 

new BC members, the new Wardens, the search committee, and all who have stepped up to help. Please pray for 

the new Priest! He especially thanked Sarah Lawton, the outgoing Sr. Warden. Looking forward, there will be 

an added parish Lenten discipline. 

 

Senior Warden Report: Sarah Lawton was excited to be here at this time and to be a part of the Community of 

the St. John's Faithful, now and in the past. She was grateful to the leadership of the BC Members. The re-

opening of the search for the part time Priest position will begin this week. This will be a national search with 

more advertising and social media. 
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Junior Warden Report: Allan Manzanares thanked the following people who have assisted him with SJE 

projects: Sarah Lawton and the BC, Jan Adams, John Baker, Michael Haines, and the Building and Grounds 

Committee. Music Director Daniel Gonzalez has saved us considerable money by completing numerous 

projects. Serving on the BC for 3 years and being Jr. Warden was a wonderful experience, it has been a pleasure 

to serve. 

 

Financial Report: Treasurer Rebecca Gordon reported that we finished the year in the black, which is good. 

Income and expenses were way down due to the pandemic. She thanked Parish Administrator Michael Mallory 

for getting the Sunset Scavenger bill reduced from $1,200 to $750. She appreciated Malloryôs work in the 

parish office and supporting the treasurer. An anonymous donor has given a $1 million donation toward clergy 

salary/housing and for essential workers. We will receive a fix 4% interest on our investments, which we can 

use in operations. Dobbins asked about a line item for gift bag and El Porvenir donations. Dietrich Chavez 

reported $12,500 in grants from Episcopal Impact Fund. The SF Deanery and Diocese of CA will help fund a 

Neighborhood Connector position. John Brett has been hired for this. For the first six months, it will be 8 

hours/week and then increase to 15 hours/week. Gonzalo Guoron has been hired as Verger. The Capital 

Campaign for DioCal should be a source for more resources. The Auditor came in to look at 2018 and 2019 

financials; we are waiting for the report. There is a new Diocesan Chief Financial Officer who will be 

increasing the push for transparency. 

Budget 2021 

Gordon explained the draft budget of $232,271 for 2021. 

ü MSC to accept 2020 Financial Report and 2021 Budget. 

 

Ministry Reports: The Senior Warden showed a list of ministries and committees of SJE and invited the 

attendees to read them. 

 

Election of Bishopôs Committee Members: There were three open spots on the BC. The candidates were: 

Heather Hadlock (3 year term), Elizabeth Orbison (3 year term), and Michelle Porche (3 year term). 

ü MSC to adopt the slate of BC candidates by Proclamation. 

 

Election of Deanery Representatives and Alternates: The candidates for Deanery Delegates were Birgit 

Eschmann and Sarah Lawton. The candidates for alternates were: Bonita Palmer and Hannah van Aelstyn 

ü MSC to adopt the slate of Deanery Representatives and Alternates by Proclamation. 

 

Closing Prayer: Led by The Rev. Scot Sherman 

Adjourned:  12:22 pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan Hansen, Clerk Pro Tempore of the SJE BC 
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V ICAR REPORT 
by the Rev. Kevin Neil  

Dear !ÌÓÖÝÌËɯ2Ûȭɯ)ÖÏÕɀÚɯ"ÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȮ 

(Õɯ/ÈÜÓɀÚɯÓÌÛÛÌÙɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÐÕɯ1ÖÔÌȮɯÏÌɯÞÙÐÛÌÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÞÌȮɯÛÏÖÜÎÏɯÔÈÕàȮɯÍÖÙÔɯÖÕÌɯÉÖËàȮɯÈÕËɯÌÈÊÏɯ

member belongs to all the others (Rom. 12:5). As one body, we feel most complete when we are able 

to be together ɬ to be reminded of the wonderful, mysterious physicality of God as seen in the 

physicality of one another, and to be reminded of the embodied love of God by receiving the Divine 

into ourselves through bread and wine.  

I have been amazed and so grateful how quickly I ÏÈÝÌɯÍÌÓÛɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÉÖËàɯÖÍɯ2Ûȭɯ)ÖÏÕɀÚȭɯ,àɯÍÐÙÚÛɯËÈàɯ

here was August 18th; in the 6 months that I have been here, you all have made me feel like part of the 

family. I want to thank the Search Committee (Nathan Hobbs, Birgit Eschmann, Beth Orbison, Jan 

Ad ams, Allan Manzanares) for their role in facilitating my smooth transition into community, as well 

as The Rev. Dr. Lisa Fortuna and The Rev. Dr. Richard Smith for celebrating the eucharist while I was 

still in the transitional diaconate. Many pieces were f it together to accommodate my coming, and all 

happened with great grace, generosity, and joyfulness. Hallelujah!   
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2ÖɯÓÌÛɀÚɯÊÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÌɯÞÏÈÛɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÉÌÌÕɯÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯËÖɯÛÖÎÌÛÏÌÙȮɯÈÕËɯÏÖÞɯÞÌɯÏÈÝÌɯÉÌÌÕɯÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÛÖÎÌÛÏÌÙȮɯ

as a church family this year. I have a few highlights to share!  

o We have re-opened our space with thanks to the Re-opening and COVID task forces and 

managed to find safe and durable ways to keep our space open, while strengthening our 

presence on Zoom.  

o We have shared our home with the Gubbio Project, who offer space of Sacred Sleep five days a 

week in our sanctuary. Every day our garden is bustling with life thanks to the offerings of 

coffee and food. 

o In September, we baptized together Skyler Alejandra-Juanita Carter and celebrated with tacos 

and cake in the garden.  

o AÍÛÌÙɯ(ÕËÐÎÌÕÖÜÚɯ/ÌÖ×ÓÌɀÚɯ#ÈàȮɯÞÌɯÍÖÙÔÌËɯÈÕɯ(ÕËÐÎÌÕÖÜÚɯ6ÖÙÒÐÕÎɯ&ÙÖÜ×ɯÛÈÚÒÌËɯÞÐÛÏɯ

navigating and deepening our relationship and solidarity with native peoples in the Mission.  

o In late November, in collaboration with Gregg Cassin and the Na tional AIDS Memorial, we 

were able to install sections of the quilt in our sanctuary. We hosted a large Revival Dance and 

Commemoration for World AIDS Day on December 1 st, and the quilts continue to be a source 

of healing, reflection, and education for the  surrounding community.  

o On December 4thȮɯÞÌɯÊÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÌËɯ3ÏÌɯ1ÌÝȭɯ,ÐÎÜÌÓɯ!ÜÚÛÖÚɀɯÖÙËÐÕÈÛÐÖÕɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ#ÐÈÊÖÕÈÛÌȭɯ/ÙÈÐÚÌɯ

God!  

o And on December 18th, I was ordained to the priesthood. Thank you to Allan Manzanares for 

his work in ensuring everything went smoothl y the day of. We were blessed by an offering 

from Danzantes and afterwards had a joyful dinner and dance party catered by La Palma on 

24th Street.  

There is so much more to celebrate in this year, while holding and honoring the pain and 

complexities of our world and lives. Holding together joy and grief is what Christian community is 

for. This year, we have known and become known more deeply in all of our joys and sorrows by one 

another and by God.  

As we look to the year ahead, let us continue to stand as a beacon of hope, unity in diversity, and joy 

in our neighborhood and city. May we continue to bring more people into the great body of Christ as 

manifested through St. John the Evangelist. There will be more challenges in the year ahead but 

together, knowing we are not alone, trusting in Jesus that our work is not in vain, we will get through 

and we will give thanks for all God has provided.  

Yours In Christ,  

 

The Rev. Kevin Gordon Neil  
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DEACON REPORT 
by the Rev. Jac Cherry 

Deaconôs Report 2022 

by the Rev. Jac Cherry 

 

Greetings friends! 

In 2021 I spent a tremendous amount of time working to make our online worship experience meet the spiritual needs of 
our community. I wrestled with how to adapt our Book of Common Prayer for Zoom church. I combed through the digital 
archives of museums around the world seeking the perfect image to illuminate scripture. I am grateful that looking at art ï 
sacred and secular ï became a form of prayer.  

The lockdown required us to uncover the sacramentality of prayer and scripture, and to uncover the holiness in our homes. 
Because we worshipped online, my furniture is infused with hymns and your prayers; my living room is sacred. And I 
continue to marvel at how profoundly connecting, and intimate it is to see your faces and hear your voices 
when we are scattered across the city and around the world. 

The Holy Spirit will always find a way to break the barriers of mute buttons and computer screens. At the same time, I long 
for us all to gather again in the church, singing loudly without masks, and standing shoulder to shoulder in the communion 
circle. 

I am grateful beyond words for the technology that keeps our community bound in love when we are unable to worship in 
person. And grateful, too, for all who have, and continue to, volunteer to make it happen. Thank you. 
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